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IMPORTANT DATES 

February 
 9 ......... Swimming Carnival 
 10 ........ Yr9 Laptop Evening  
 16 ........ Smart Rugby training/accred. 
 16 ........ Zone Swimming—Kempsey 
 17 ........ BER Recognition Ceremony 
 21 –24 .... Yr11 Marine Dive 
 25 ........ Zone Touch—Bowraville 
 23 ........ North Coast Rugby 7’s 
 24 ........ Yr7 & 10 Immunisation 

March 

 7 –8 ...... Yr7 Activity Day 

    7………Yr7 & Yr12 Parent/Teacher night 

 14 –17 .... Yr11 Marine Dive 

 17 ........ CSIRO Gene Technology 

 19 ........ LNC Open Boy’s Football (soccer) 

 24 ........ Bach to the Future-music perform. 

28—April 1 ….Yr12 Exams 

April 

 4—8 ...... Yr12 Exams 

 4—8 ...... Yr10 Work Experience 

 8 ......... Last Day Term 1 

 26 ........ Anzac Day Public Holiday 

 27 ........ Staff Development Day pupil free 

 28 ........ Term 2 begins—students return 

“THERE IS A CLEAR AND EFFECTIVE WELFARE AND DISCIPLINE SYSTEM” 

    Welcome   2011   Year 7 
Macksville High School (MHS) welcomed 
112 students to Year 7 this year. At the 
Year 7 assembly held in the stadium, 
Principal, Paul Holding and Deputy Prin-
cipal, Graeme Goodman, welcomed stu-
dents and spoke to them about what they 
could look forward to over the next six 
years at high school. They spoke about 
how to take advantage of all that MHS 
has to offer, to respect and care for each 
other and to get involved in the new op-
portunities that will come their way. 
Many Year 7 students have come from 
small primary schools in the Valley so the 
size of their new year may have seemed 
daunting but it was nothing compared to 
the first major assembly with the entire 
student population of nearly 650.  
 
There was a lot to remember with new 
class names and roll call groups but stu-
dents settled in well changing classrooms 
every lesson and finding their way 
around the school. Teachers will monitor 
the student’s progress over the coming 
weeks and changes can be made to 
classes if required to better suit each in-
dividual.  
 
Students can look forward to excursions 
coming up in the year where they will 
have an opportunity to participate in a 
variety of sporting activities and spend 
time getting to know each other away 
from the classroom. 
 
If any parent/carer has any questions 
please do not hesitate to contact the 
school. Your first point of call will be the 
Year 7 Adviser, Mrs Elizabeth O’Sullivan, 
your child’s teachers or Deputy Principal, 
Graeme Goodman. Our Community Liai-
son Officer, Mrs Lynette Howle is also 
available to speak to parents and the 
office staff are more than happy to help 
with any general enquiries - please call 
65681066. 

   OPEN INVITATION  

     TO ALL PARENTS 

Opening Ceremony 

New School Language Centre 

Thursday February 17  2011  

at  10:00am 

Morning tea will be served 

RSVP  required . . . . please contact 

the School on 6568 1066 

 

 Keep an eye out for ―Where are 
they now”......more news on our 
2010 HSC students to come 

 
 Year 12 Parent Information  
      evening coming soon. 



Yr 10 Work Experience  

From The Principal 
All students should have received course outlines and 
assessment schedules. I have mentioned to the stu-
dents the need to plan ahead and be organised with 
their studies. Parents can help by reviewing these 
documents with their kids and encourage routines. 
 
Don’t forget we offer religious education to all Year 7 to 
9 students. I encourage you to support your children’s 
attendance, however, they can be given an alternative 
if a request is made by the parent. 
 
At the Nambucca valley Australia Day Ceremony, I was 
very proud to see John Rowe and our 15 years Girls’ 
Rugby Union Team receive sports’ awards. Chris Hew-
gill, Ritchie Donovan and Rob Jamieson received 
awards for their work with young people that included 
many of our students. Thanks to Scott Stacey for the 
work he does each year with our nominations. 
 
Over the holidays we had vandalism in the school that 
included windows broken, doors damaged and all of 
the air-conditioners on the roof of B and C block dam-
aged. This has resulted in many thousands of dollars in 
repair bills and very uncomfortable conditions in class 
for our students and teachers at this time of year while 
repairs are being organised. If you know anything about 
this, please make a report to the police. If you live 
nearby or pass the school, and see or hear anything 
happening on the school grounds that is a concern, 
please call the police or school security on 
1300880021. 
 
I hope this is another great year for you and your family 
and look forward to seeing all of our students individu-
ally grow as a person as they participate in the Macks-
ville High School experience. 
 
Paul Holding, Principal 

It’s been a very busy and hot return to school this week. 
Year 7 have hit the ground running with many com-
ments by teachers about how excited and cooperative 
they have been in class. We have a number of new en-
rolments in all years who have been made welcome 
and are beginning to feel at ease in their new school 
environment.  
 
I was very proud of our achievements at the completion 
of the 2010 school year with our first evening presenta-
tion night for many years an outstanding success. Our 
HSC students did well. There were 5 students with 
ATARS in the 90’s, many students receiving results that 
pleased them, their parents and their teachers.  This 
week we have been hearing about students organising 
accommodation for university, exciting job prospects 
and plans for TAFE.  
 
It was great to see the entire school at the assembly on 
Tuesday with the students looking great in their school 
uniforms. This year we have more closely linked uni-
form to our merit system with students who do not com-
ply with our uniform wearing policy losing the privilege 
to receive Diamond Level, attend extra curricula activi-
ties such as representing the school, attending socials 
and formals. Parents support for wearing uniform is very 
much appreciated. The revised Welfare/Discipline Pol-
icy will be issued to the students and can be viewed on 
our school web site. 
 
We have a number of new permanent staff this year 
and temporary teachers.  I will be asking them to attend 
the first P&C meeting to meet parents and I encourage 
you to make contact with them if your son or daughter is 
taught by them. This year we have had a reduction in 
Deputy Principal positions with Graeme Goodman the 
only DP managing all years. 

STARTING 2011   
PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

CAN BE BOOKED ONLINE AT 
WWW.SCHOOLINTERVIEWS.CO

M.AU 

MORE INFORMATION 

COMING SOON 

go to local Veterinary practices and the hospitals. 
There is additional paperwork and protocols involved  
 
Work experience should have a vocational aim. That 
is— it’s about tasting a job, or having something rele-
vant on a resume.  
For example  
 I want a part time job in this place.  
 I want to do this job in the future and I want to see if 

I like it  
The following are all direct quotes … if you are wonder-
ing why they are not good motives … give me a call on  
65681066. 
 I want a week off school …. I’ll be able to buurrrrn 

up those motors  
 I want to spend some time with my aunty/friend  
 I want to get a free haircut/makeup/sample 
 There are celebrities there ….. I looove that maga-

zine  
 Airports are such exciting places …  
 
Celestine Porter-Burn, Careers Adviser 

The first opportunity for Yr 10 students to do some Work 
Experience will be from April 4 to April 8 (leading up to 
Easter). 
Students will receive paperwork and preparation early in 
the term and they will need to organise themselves 
quickly to get it back by the due date of Friday March 
11. Please make sure you read all the material… but 
please encourage your student to make their own con-
tact.  
Over the years local employers have been very gener-
ous and supportive of our junior students. However, the 
resources of many employers have been stretched by 
the many requests for placements from senior school 
students and a wide range of community groups like 
TAFE, Universities, employment support agencies and 
other training providers. Some employers have chosen 
to focus on one sector and others have requested that 
applications come through the Careers Advisers rather 
than direct contact. 
 
There will be separate meetings for students wishing to 
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The National Partnerships Literacy Pro-
gram has seen students throughout the 
year work really hard to improve their 
skills. They were rewarded with an end 
of year party and sausage sizzle.  
 
Comprising Year 8 students, the pro-
gram enables improved learning skills in 
reading, writing, spelling and compre-
hension. Classes are held once a fort-
night with intensive lessons in areas 
that students have been identified as 
showing a weakness. Those who par-
ticipated stayed motivated and focused. 
In its first year a marked improvement 
particularly in spelling and punctuation 
was seen.  
 
Well done to everyone involved. 

SUMMARY OF SCHOOL-BASED  

APPRENTICESHIP & TRAINEESHIP  

VACANCIES 

Newsletter Article – End of Year Literacy Program Party 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As at  ......February 1   If any students are interested in 
any of the Traineeships listed below, please contact 
your Year Adviser for more information. 

YEAR  9  LAPTOPS 

Year 9  2011 laptops have arrived. There will be a par-
ent/student information night on Thursday February 10 
starting at 6pm.  
All parents are encouraged to attend as the contract has 
been changed. 
 
Students will not be issued with a laptop until the TSO—
Deslie—has spoken to a parent. 
 
For more details please contact the TSO—Deslie Howe 
on 65681066 

SWIMMING  CARNIVAL—February 9 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

The 2011 School Swimming Carnival will be held all 
day at the Macksville Pool. 
DONT FORGET TO WEAR YOUR HOUSE  

COLOURS 

 All buses will drop off and pick up students from 
the pool. 

 Various levels of participation from fun events to 
serious swimming will take place. 

 This year we will introduce the 100 metres, 
breast, back and butterfly as required for Zone 
level and above. 

 Don’t forget to bring hat/sunscreen/towel and 
plenty of water. 

 Food is available at the pool. 
 ALL PARENTS ARE WELCOME TO  
        VOLUNTEER ON THE DAY 

And lastly swim safe and have fun, any inquiries 
please contact Mr Grant Gough, Sports Coordina-
tor on 65681066. 
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QUICKSMART AND THE LITERACY ENRICHMENT PROGRAM 
In 2010 some Year 8 students were identified through a detailed analysis of NAPLAN data, as students who 
would benefit from attending the numeracy program, Quicksmart, and the literacy enrichment program.  
 
The students who participated in 2010 have shown great improvement in their numeracy and literacy skills at 
all levels. We are pleased to let you know that these successful programs will continue in 2011, however, 
there will be fewer students involved this year. 
 
Selected students in Year 9 will be invited to be involved in these programs in Term 1 and small groups of 
Year 8 students will participate in the programs Term 2. Details will be sent to you next week if your child has 
been selected. 
 
Jane Pearce 



 

MACKSVILLE HIGH SCHOOL—2011 CONTRIBUTIONS AND 

YEARLY ELECTIVE SUBJECT CHARGES 
 

Voluntary Contribution: 

Years   7  &   8     $45.00 
Years   9  &  10     $45.00 
Years  11 &  12     $55.00 
    

Music Instrument Hire:  

 
All Years – per term  $15.00 (Band is optional) 
 

  
YEAR 7 $ 
  
Music 10.00 
Indonesian   5.00 
Technology 45.00 
  
  
  
  
YEAR 8:                 $ 
  
Art 20.00 
Technology       40.00 
  
 

  
YEARS 9 & 10              $ 
  
Agriculture     15.00 
Art     30.00 
Automotive        parts only 
Child Studies     10.00 
Digital Media (CAPA)      10.00 
Drama     20.00 
Food Technology     60.00 
Graphics Technology     50.00 
Indonesian        5.00 
Information/Software Tech       20.00 
Metal     60.00 
Music     12.00 
Photography (TAS)     60.00 
Timber 1     70.00 
Timber 2                              75.00 
  

  
YEARS 11 & 12    $ 
  
Construction (Year 11)  30.00 
Design & Technology  35.00 
 (+ materials) 
Drama  10.00 
Food Technology (Year 11)  50.00 
Hospitality (Year 11 & 12)  60.00 
Metals & Engineering  50.00 
Music  12.00 
Photography  70.00 
Visual Arts (Year 11)  30.00 
Visual Arts (Year 12)     10.00 
IT — Wood   80.00 
Agriculture                             30.00 
  
  

Payment may be made by cash, cheque or Eftpos. 
We are UNABLE to accept MONEY ORDERS 

 

Students may pay fees at the School Office BEFORE ROLLCALL, at 
RECESS or LUNCHTIME   

Parents may pay fees during office hours 8.30am—3.30pm 
 

FEES MAY BE PAID YEARLY, HALF YEARLY OR EACH TERM 
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CANTEEN ROSTER  

February 

Monday 7 S Compton, A Pope 
Tuesday 8 M Laverty 

Wednesday 9 Swimming Carnival 
Thursday  10 Helpers Needed 
Friday 11 G Welsh 

Monday1 14 S Compton, R Aitken 
Tuesday  15 H Jaeger, C Osgood 
Wednesday 16 Helpers Needed 

Thursday 17 D Jackson, J Martin 
Friday 18 Helpers Needed 
Monday 21 S Compton, Helper Needed 

 
The canteen is looking for helpers to volunteer 1 
day per month to help make lunches and serve 

drinks etc. as we are under-staffed. If anybody is 

able to help out please ring Roslyn on 6568 1453. 
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 DID YOU KNOW?....  

The Macksville High School website has useful information 

for parents and students covering:  

 Curriculum;   

 The N Award Process;   

 Academic Opportunities;   

 Scholarships & Awards;   

 Student Health;   

 Laptop Information;   

 Aboriginal Education; 

 MHS Policies;  ;   

 2010 Yr10 Photos;   

 2010Yr10 Qld Excursion photos;   

 2010 Yr12 Graduation photos 

 Past and present Newsletters 

and more…..log on to:  www.macksville-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

N O T I C E S 

The first MHS  P&C  meeting will be held  on 
Tuesday February 22  2011.  
This meeting will be held at  

6.30pm at the Macksville Chinese  
Restaurant to celebrate the New Year and 

hopefully some new faces.  
Dinner and drinks to be at own cost. All new 

parents are welcome to attend. 

DRINK? DON’T SINK!  LAUNCH DAY 

Drink? Don’t Sink! Kicks off at 10:00am on Saturday Febru-
ary 12 next to the Entertainment Centre in Ridge St. Nam-
bucca Heads.  
 
There will be a free sausage sizzle, competitions and live 
music to celebrate the start of this exciting new project. 
Binge drinking and alcohol misuse is a community issue so 
come along, have a look at some great information and see 
how you can help reduce the impact of alcohol in your town.  
For more information contact Project Officer Kat Wickman 
on 6568 0223. 

NAMBUCCA STRIKERS 2011 

Nambucca Strikers registration days for 2011 season - 
Date:  Time:  Location: 
Saturday Feb. 5 9am—12 noon Nambucca Plaza 
Saturday Feb. 12 9am—12 noon Nambucca Plaza 
Pre-season training has started for all players 15 and over. 
All players in that age group interested in playing for the 
Nambucca Strikers this season come along to Coronation 
Park, Monday nights at 6pm. Have a kick and prepare for 
the coming season. 

ZENRYOKU MARTIAL ARTS 

All new Year 7 & 8 students train free in February.   
 
Macksville Senior Citizens Hall Monday 6:00pm Thursday 
6:30pm 

MACKSVILLE SOCCER CLUB  

Mackville Soccer Club is holding its registration days for the 
2011 season on Saturdays 5th, 12th, 19th & 26th February 
at the North Macksville Playing Fields from 9:00am to 
12:00pm 
2011 Registration Fees are 6 & 7 years:  $110.00;  8 & 9 
years:  $115.00;  12—15 years:  $170.00;  16—18 years 
third division:  $220.00. 
 
We are offering a $10.00 discount off the fees if you register 
on one of the registration days. 
 
We welcome new players of all ages so please come and 
join us for what promises to be a very exciting year! 

MYFUTURE VIDEO COMPETITION—to February 28  

20911....Enter the myfuture Video Competition for the 
chance to win $7500 and show off your creativity. All you 
need to do is create a video profiling an occupation that 
interests you. The myfuture Video Competition is open for 
entries from young people aged 12-25. Visit 
www.myfuture.edu.au<http://www.myfuture.edu.au> for 
further information. 

. 


